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MEMORANDUM 

 

Date:  August 4, 2015 

From:   Jean Eisberg 
  jean@lexingtonplanning.com 
  (415) 841-3539  

To:   Emily Alter, City of El Cerrito 

Subject: Active Transportation Plan - Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration Response to 
Comments 

 

The Active Transportation Plan Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) (State 
Clearinghouse # 2015061080) evaluated potential impacts of the Active Transportation Plan on the 
environment. The comment period for the IS/MND extended from June 26, 2015 through July 27, 
2015. This Response to Comments memo provides written responses to comments received on the 
IS/MND.  

The City received one comment in response to the IS/MND: from the California Department of 
Transportation (Caltrans). The comment and responses below supplement information provided in 
the IS/MND and should be considered by City of El Cerrito decision makers as they consider 
whether to adopt the MND. 

Letter #1: Patrice Maurice, District Branch Chief, Caltrans, 7/27/15 

This comment letter (attached) indicates that the I-80/Central Avenue operational improvement 
project is scheduled for implementation and requested that the City of El Cerrito coordinate its 
proposed improvements on Central Avenue to determine feasibility and address operations issues. 
The letter generally expressed support for the pedestrian and bicycle improvements on Central 
Avenue.  

City staff will continue to engage Caltrans and other stakeholders, and incorporate approved 
Caltrans projects in the design and implementation of projects identified in the Active 
Transportation Plan. No changes are proposed to the IS/MND. 

 
Encl.: Letter received from Caltrans 






